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ADDENDUM NO. 1 

 

Date:   October 13, 2023     Owner:  Division of Public Works 

502 N. 4th Street 

Boise, ID 83702 

 

Project:  AOS/Step Down Housing, SWITC Campus, DHW – Design Professional RFQ 

  

No. of Pages:  2 

 

NOTICE TO ALL RESPONDERS 

You are hereby notified of the following clarifications of and/or revisions to the Request for 

Qualifications for the above referenced project. 

 

THIS ADDENDUM is hereby made a part of the project requirements and contract documents for 

referenced project. 

 

BE SURE to acknowledge this Addendum No.1 in your RFQ Submittal package cover letter. 

 

ITEM NO. 

 

1. Information Only: A conceptual design study (attachment provided in the RFQ) for this 

project was previously completed for the purpose of establishing a baseline for new 

construction and a budget for the proposed facilities and is not meant to represent the final 

design. Prior involvement in the study does not preclude the Design Professional from 

participation in the selection process for this project. 

 

2. Responses to questions: 

 

Question #1: Are you seeking a specific population designation regarding the CARF 

Accreditation? 

  

Answer #1: The new setting types will likely be accredited as a Behavioral Health Program. The 

department is reviewing specialty types currently including Crisis Program, Crisis Stabilization for 

AOS and Community Integration and Community Housing as possible options for Step Down.  

No final determinations have been made. 
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Question #2: What is the expected occupancy classification for the AOS Unit? Step-down? 

  

Answer #2: The project is currently working with Licensing and Certification and Medicaid to 

determine the final occupancy classification.  Classifications under review include institutional 

and residential. No final determinations have been made. 

 

Question #3: How does DHW refer to the individuals receiving care? 

 

Answer #3: For these buildings they are referred to as residents. 

 

***END OF ADDENDUM NO. 1*** 


